QD CROSSROADS
770 CHURCH

Dear Crossroads Family,

At Crossroads, we want to care for our congregation in all respects, including the physical well-being of our
community. To that end, we are asking you, our C-Fam, to take precautions to keep yourself and others safe, es-
pecially in light of recent developments with the Coronavirus {COVID-19).

Currently, officials are not recommending the cancellation of public events or Sunday church gatherings. Cross-
roads will remain open, and we will continue to have services on Sundays and mid-week programming. If local
and state health officials do recommend closure, or we determine it is in the best interest of our Crossroads
family to close, we will inform everyone to the best of our abilities through our website, emails, texts, and social
media.

During this time, here’s how we are committed to keeping our campus clean:

& We will sanitize frequently touched surfaces such as doors, handles, tables, check-in stations, and sinks.

& Our staff and volunteer teams will wash their hands frequently and stay home if they are sick. Our café team
will wear gloves when preparing coffee.

¢ We will provide additional hand sanitizer stations around campus for everyone to use.

¢ Offering buckets will be relocated to the back of the Worship Center, so you don’t need to pass them down the
row. Remember, you can also give online.

In addition to keeping our campus clean, we will be taking extra care of our kids’ spaces. Crossroads Kids volun-
teers will sanitize surfaces, toys, and frequently used items between services.

During this time, we are asking you to help stop the spread of the virus in the following ways:

¢ Stay at home when you or a family member are sick.

¢ Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds, especially after going to the bathroom,
before eating and after blowing your nose, coughing, or sneezing.

¢ Cover your sneeze or cough with a tissue or your arm.

¢ Get in the habit of NOT touching your face so often.

¢ Substitute shaking hands at church with a wave or a friendly smile.

¢ If you or someone you know tests positive for COVID-19, please let us know so we can find a way to help, pray
for everyone involved, and take any necessary precautions here at Crossroads.

If you or a family member are sick or need to stay home during this time, you are welcome to watch each Sun-
day’s sermon on our Youtube channel. You can also catch the audio podcast of each message on our website.

Questions or concerns?

If you’d like to share your thoughts, concerns, questions, or ideas with us as we navigate our response to this
situation, we’d love to hear from you. Your input and feedback are truly important to us. Please email in-
fo@crossroadsavon.com with any questions or comments.

Please realize this a day by day evaluation process. Our main source of information is the CDC hotline. Hen-
dricks Regional Health has also developed a 24/7 Coronavirus hotline. This hotline can be reached by calling
(317) 520-5500.

While we cannot control the virus, the spread, or the impact it has on our church, we’re doing everything we can
to make this campus as safe and clean as possible. We appreciate your cooperation and commitment to help us
do just that. We must also remember that God has not called us to live in fear, but in faith. As the apostle Paul
wrote in 2 Timothy 1:7, “For God has not given us a spirit of fear and timidity, but of power, love, and self-disci-
pline.”

Let us not fear, but with confidence use this opportunity to be the hands and feet of Jesus through our prayers
and our care for others.



